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Assessor’s News
Submitted by Rick Williams

Summer Social + Car Show

Kemp McCarthy Museum 
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There is a tiny fawn in the vicinity of the Wil-
liams Trail in the park - Please Keep Your 
Dogs leashed at all times!

Town Clerk
Submitted by Kevin Balawick

The focus of this month’s Town Clerk News 
will be to discuss the change in our Town 
Bylaws to make the position of Town Clerk 
an appointed position instead of an elected 
position. The Board of Selectmen proposed 
the change and the town voted in favor at 
both Town Meeting and the local election 
that followed. The motivation of this change 
is the need to fill the role of Town Clerk with 
an effective administrator, but also have the 
ability to remove that administrator should 
they prove to be ineffective at the job. The 
role of Town Clerk is vital to the organized 
function of the town and the administration 
of elections. By making the change from an 
elected to an appointed position, the town 
ensures that, should a town clerk be derelict 
in their duties, the Board of Selectmen can 
remove them and replace them with some-
one who will be effective. If an elected Town 
Clerk is derelict in their duties, they can not 
be removed except by vote in a local elec-
tion when the Town Clerk term comes to an 
end. A special election could be held to try 
to remove an elected Town Clerk before the 
term has ended, but that election would be 
administered by that same Town Clerk. That 
means, an ineffective Town Clerk could re-
main in their job, not perform their duties, 
and be paid all the while for as much as the 
full three year term. I support this change 
and believe that the Board of Selectmen will 
do a fine job selecting and managing the 
Rowe Town Clerk.

The Planning Board is seeking a volunteer to 
fill a single vacancy in the board’s member-
ship. Over the past year the planning board 
has typically been responding to lot divisions 
but the group also acts as the Special Permit 
Granting Authority for the town in the event 
an individual or business is looking to engage 
in construction or land use not allowed by-
right. The planning board can also help with 
long-term planning through “Master Plans” 
and present by-law changes to the town. 

If you are interested in helping with the Plan-
ning Board please reach out to me or Donna 
and Brooke in Town Hall. Our hope is to ap-
point someone with the Board of Selectmen 
by September.

On a planning side note, I recently came across 
a document from 1996 called “Goals for Rowe 
II” (an update from 1975’s Goals for Rowe). 
The report assessed residents’ sentiments and 
hopes for what the town could offer. Even be-
ing in town a short time I can see how some 
topics are still relevant to residents today. I’d 
encourage anyone interested to take a quick 
read - the report is posted on the town’s web-
site on the planning board page. (https://www.
rowe-ma.gov/g/55/Planning-Board ). 

From the Planning Board
Submitted by Matt Stine



Red-eyed vireo nest-Vitamin Joy-

One of the most important goals in life should 
be feeling and expressing joy. I propose a col-
umn devoted to raising joy in ourselves, our 
family, town and further.  We welcome all sto-
ries you would like to share that inspire joy and 
kindness that you have experienced.  Please 
submit your stories, ideas, lists, recipes, or 
memories to: adminasst@rowe-ma.gov

            Quote submitted by Deb Lively

“ Physical fitness is not 
only one of the most im-
portant keys to a healthy 
body it is the basis of dy-
namic and creative intel-
lectual activity.”

Help Enhance and Protect Rowe

Do you want to help make Rowe’s recreational opportunities more accessible? Do you love 
nature or care about protecting natural resources? Do you want to help the town secure 
grant money to reach its goals? If you answered yes to any of those questions, then consider 
joining the Rowe Open Space and Recreation Committee! You can help our small commit-
tee turn our detailed Open Space and Recreation Plan’s actions and goals into a reality. This 
is an appointed position for anyone (you do not have to be a full-time resident to join) who 
is interested in preserving Rowe’s natural resources.  Email: ljeanpike@gmail.com (Laurie 
Pike OSRP committee member) to join the committee or learn more.  Be a part of improv-
ing Rowe’s outdoor spaces for future generations!   

 submitted by Laurie Pike

 photo by Claudine Poplawski



Contact the library if you would like to be put on our email notifications for programs Rowelibrary@gmail.com

HOURS:
Tuesday 10-5 

Wednesday 12-8 Thursday 3-7 
Saturday 10-3

The Rowe library is developing a Strategic Plan to identify priorities for services and programs over 
the next 5 years. We would like to find out what your needs and interests are.  We will use this informa-
tion to guide decisions for specific library goals and activities.  This survey is voluntary and all ages are 
welcome to fill it out.  Please feel free to skip any questions you prefer not to answer.  Whether you use 
the library or not, your input is valued. Please find the Survey online at the town website under the 
library tab, on our Facebook page or you can pick up a hard copy at the town hall or the Library.

Rowe Town Library News
Submitted by Molly Lane, Library Director

Programs:

DVD:

Library will be Closed Thursday July 4th 

July Programs-

Kids Summer Reading Program Weekly Crafts @ 4:30 pm
    Thursday July 11 
    Wednesday July 17
    Thursday July 18 - Little's Story Hour 
    Wednesday July 24
    Wednesday August 7

Earth Rhythms with Roger Tincknell - Songs for the Environment : A family Concert
Thursday July 25 @ 5:30 pm

Adult Programs
Book Club meeting Thursday July 18th @ 4:30 pm



Kids:Rowe Town Library News
Submitted by Molly Lane, Library Director

Graphic Novel:DVD:

Some New Books:



Rowe elementary School

 From the beginning of the school year to a beautiful graduation ceremony, it has been another 
year like none other. It’s hard to believe that this year marked the end of our tenth year in the 
“new” Rowe Elementary School since it opened in August 2014. Here are some of the highlights 
that stand out to me:

The first day of school for the students. They were excited to see their friends and teachers again, 
and eager to get going.

Observing in all the classrooms, and seeing how well all the staff worked to support the students’ 
learning.

Our Open House in September, seeing so many parents, guardians and other family members join 
us at the school.

In October, as we set out on our All School hike, how hard everyone worked, and how well the 
staff, along with parent and guardian volunteers organized this day, and how it went so smoothly.

Family conferences, many of them student-led .

The amazing amount of work that the PTP put into Tailgate Trick or Treating, in addition to the 
ongoing support they provide the school. 

Report Cards – the amount of time and care the teachers put into the comments and narratives 
that accompany our report cards show how deeply the teachers knew the students and how they 
cared enough to communicate that knowledge to the families.

MCAS: Students and teachers have worked so hard all year on reading, writing, and math. Rather 
than teach to the test, we work to help our students become thoughtful readers, solid mathemati-
cians, and critical thinkers, so they will be prepared to deal with any test or challenge they face. 



It is hard to believe that a long-time member of the Rowe School community will not be coming 
back to school in the Fall. Rowe resident and Preschool teacher Roberta Baker has retired after 
30+ years as a beloved and respected teacher. 

Roberta likely holds the record for years spent at Rowe Elementary. She was a student at Rowe 
Elementary before she became a teacher, totaling her years spent here at 42! This year she was 
nominated by the Massachusetts Teachers Association for the Massachusetts Teacher of the Year 
award. Although she did not pursue this honor, the nomination was well deserved. In her time as 
a teacher, she has positively impacted countless lives. Whether you were a student of hers, a col-
league, or a parent, she made a lasting impact on all our lives. As a mother of two boys who had 
her as their preschool teacher, I will forever be grateful to Roberta for her dedicated advocacy for 
their education. At the time I thought her kindness was above and beyond for us, but now that 
I am a colleague of hers, I have come to understand and witness that she is a fierce advocate for 
every student's right to an excellent education.

Thank you Roberta Baker, you will be missed more than you know. See you on the slopes!

Lydia Brisson,  Rowe Elementary School Nurse

-Submitted by Bill Knittle

Mrs. Baker’s PreK/K class set up a story walk along the Babbling Brook Trail at Pelham Lake Park. It 
will be up all summer, check it out of you can!

Talent Show, Field Day, 6th Grade Send-Off and Graduation – what a final week!

   I know I’ve said it before, but it bears repeating: Thank you to all the school staff, school families, 
School Committee, North Berkshire School Union Central Office, and especially the Rowe Board of 
Health who helped make this year a supportive and positive one.

   And special congratulations to Roberta Baker, who retired at the end of this school year after 42 
years as a student and teacher at the Rowe School.

   Though the summer is a quieter time for our school, there is still a lot happening. The school is 
being made ready for the next school year, there is professional development going on for teachers, 
as well as time to relax and recharge so they’ll be ready to help the students get the most out of their 
education in the fall. Plans are being made to make next year a great one at the Rowe School.

   We are hopefully looking for parent and/or community volunteers to help out at the school again 
next year. I’m excited about the upcoming school year, so many great things coming, and I’ll be shar-
ing them with you. If you have questions or concerns, please call me at 413-512-5100. You can also 
email me at wknittle@roweschool.org. I look forward to hearing from you.



      

My family moved to Rowe in May of 1960 to a little house at 14 Potter Road (currently owned by Gail 
and Dennis May).  It had been unlived in for a while with an outhouse and a shallow well with a hand 
pump.  Country living at its finest, Dick and Sally Alix moved in with their 3 children, all under 5 
years old.

At the time Potter Road was not passable due to a large beaver dam that completely covered the road.  
The only houses on the road were ours and Ben and Augusta Bjork’s just above us.  The next building 
if you could navigate your way through belonged to Pete and Helen Shields.

Ben with horses in front of his barn

The Bjorks had purchased their 
farm in 1938 (# 30, now the home 
of Danette Reynolds).  

Potter Road went through their 
yard so the house was on one 
side of the road with the barn and 
fields on the other.  Their barn was 
a large one where Ben kept his 
horses.

The Bjork Farm
Submitted by Joanne Semanie

A few weeks ago a packet of photographs 
were loaned to me by resident Cynthia 
Stetson.  We had recently had a conversa-
tion about the barn that was on her prop-
erty at one time and how sad it was to lose 
it to time, weather and old age.  I began to 
research the residents I remembered and 
shared a little about a childhood spent just 
down the hill.

Ben haying with Tom & Jerry



Son Wendell with one of the horses

My father bought a brown and white pinto 
gelding in the first couple of years we were 
in Rowe and Mr. Bjork let him fence in 
one of his fields for a pasture.  There was a 
well worn path along the road next to the 
fence line we would follow as kids and it 
led right to Bjork’s yard where it was evi-
dent our horse spent a lot of time visiting 
with our neighbor who I’m sure had treats 
in hand.
I am often asked about buildings in town.  
I take some time to do a genealogy of the 
property and piece some things together 
with deeds and family history research.  
This project has just begun but I foresee 
more stories coming from this that I will 
share in the coming months.
There is a lot of information about many 
properties in town at the museum.  If you 
have questions give them a call or visit.  
You never know what they might dig up 
for you.



**Bring on Summer from your Council on Aging**
In June the COA held its monthly Third Thursday Coffee Morning with summer in mind 

and provided residents with an ice-cream social! Many residents joined us inside while we cooled 
off from the heat wave eating yummy treats and enjoying great conversation. 

	In July our Third Thursday Morning will be held in combination with the Park’s SENIOR 
PICNIC on Thursday July 18th from 11am-1pm. Please make your way to the Park’s pa-
vilion area where you will find lunch, drinks, and other goods served. Please bring your 
smile and a bit of quirky conversation to enjoy with other seniors and residents! Save the 
date for a second potential Senior Picnic/COA Coffee morning collaboration on August 15th.

	Walking Club with Kelle Quist and Rachel Lewis is a continuation to our ‘get moving’ 
initiative. The walking club will run each Monday in July starting Monday July 1st at 10am. 
The walk will be an hour long of moderate intensity so make sure to bring good walking 
shoes. Don’t forget bug spray/bug net and a water bottle. MEET AT THE TOWN HALL! 
No need to sign up- just show up! 

	Summer Social at the Park-July 14th from 12-6, this event is a collaborative effort between 
many groups and committees including, the Rowe Historical Society, the Rowe Parks De-
partment, as well as the COA. The COA is offering VOUCHERS for all ROWE SENIORS 
age 60+  for 1 FREE PANINI Sandwich. Please come to the Town Hall prior to the event to 
collect your voucher (1 per person). The COA will also be providing some desserts for the 
community, but would like to shout out to our seniors and ask them to show their support 
by bringing cookies, brownies, cupcakes, or bars to the Summer Social Event (drop them 
to the dessert table)! 

	Do you have any sugges-
tions? Please feel free to 
reach out to Donna, Rachel 
or Brooke at the Town Hall 
with any ideas/sugges-
tions for future events. We 
would love to hear from 
you! Or better yet- stop 
by the 3rd Thursday Cof-
fee morning to see some of 
your COA members and 
many other inspirational 
residents who come share 
their amazing personali-
ties and stories! 



On Thursday evening, June 13th the town got together to celebrate the service and retirement of 
Chief Julie Shippee.  The event was held at the town Fire-Police Station and was attended by approxi-
mately 80 residents and friends of the Chief.  The meal was pulled pork with cornbread, beans and 
salads followed by a cake and watermelon.  Henry Dandeneau provided a speech followed by several 
appreciative residents sharing their experiences and gratitude for all that the Chief has meant to 
them.  Chief Shippee was presented with a retirement badge, cards as well as a beautiful handmade 
quilt made by resident Anna Humbert that all attendees could sign.  We wish Chief Shippee all the 
best and welcome her into her administrative position with the town. 



Free yoga classes at the Rowe town beach!  Come enjoy the peacefulness and 
serenity of yoga on the beach with our certified instructor.  Classes will take place 
on the following Saturdays from 8:30-9:30 AM:  July 6,13, 27 and August 3rd and 
10th.   Bring a towel,  mat, or blanket to place on the sand.  Enjoy a refreshing start 
to your weekend! 

Free Senior Picnics at the park.  The Park and the Council on Aging are excited 
to announce two senior picnics this summer.  The first senior picnic will take 
place on July 18 from 11AM-1 PM.  There will be hamburgers and hotdogs, chips, 
drinks and delicious dessert treats provided by the COA.  Come and enjoy good 
food and company at the Pelham Lake Park picnic area.  The second Senior Pic-
nic is tentatively scheduled for August 15 same time, same place, and same great 
food.

Summer Recreation Program at the Park         

The Park is offering a Summer Recreation Program for children 6-10 years of age.  
Information went home with the Rowe school children.  The program will run for 
four weeks during the month of July 1-27 from 10 AM to 2 PM.  Exact dates and 
more information can be obtained from the Park staff during work hours or the 
Park Department’s webpage on the Town of Rowe website.     

PELHAM LAKE PARK NEWS

 submitted by Laurie Pike



Suggested donation at the door $10.

Rowe Historical Society July Events

Saturdays, July 13 & July 27, 10 am - 2 pm. The Kemp-McCarthy Museum and 
Browning Bench Tool Factory will be open. Come learn about the people of Rowe 
and explore the tools, farm & homemaking implements, sleighs, quilts, and other 
artifacts that tell their stories. Make sure to experience our interactive fiber and fiber 
arts exhibit featuring mid-19th century attire! 

Saturday, July 27, 10 am, Rowe History Hike: Hosea's Cave. Join us for a 1.5 mile 
walk to the summer home of Hosea Ballou and learn about the pauper system of the 
1700s. This walk is easy but does have a stream crossing. Meet at the town stump 
dump along Zoar Rd. by the refuse garden. For questions, email dmwilliams237@
gmail.com. At 12 pm, a free grilled lunch will be served at the Kemp-McCarthy mu-
seum.



‘Leaves of 3- Let It Be!’

When it comes to poison ivy and poison oak- we should always heed the 
phrase ‘LEAVES OF 3, LET IT BE’ so we are ‘better safe than sorry’. Poison su-
mac on the other hand, can have 5, 7, or more leaflets on a stem- which makes them 
harder to identify. All of these plants can cause dermatitis, which is characterized by 
intense itching, red skin rash and skin swelling or blisters. Poison ivy plants (this 
is the collective term which will be used for poison ivy, oak and sumac), contain a 
compound called urushiol, which is found in leaves, stem, fruits, roots and sap of the 
plant. When contact is made from the plant directly to the individual or indirectly 
from contact by another individual/pet/gardening tools/clothing, the urushiol can 
cause the previously noted symptoms in about 50 percent of people. Symptoms usu-
ally develop within four hours to four days after exposure to the urushiol. After the 
initial symptoms, allergic individuals develop fluid-filled blisters in a line or streak-
like pattern. The symptoms are worse within 1 to 14 days after touching the plant, but 
they can develop up to 21 days later if one has never been exposed to urushiol before.

The blisters can occur at different times in different people; blisters can develop on 
the arms several days after blisters on the hands developed. This does NOT mean that 
the reaction is spreading from one area of the body to the other. The fluid that leaks 
from blisters does NOT spread the rash. Poison ivy dermatitis is NOT contagious 
and cannot be passed from person to person. However, urushiol can be carried under 
fingernails and on clothes and if another person comes in contact with that urushiol, 
he or she can develop poison ivy dermatitis also.

Treatments

Poison ivy dermatitis usually resolves within one to three weeks without treatment. 
Treatments that may help relieve the itching, soreness, and discomfort caused by 
poison ivy dermatitis include:

Skin treatments — For some people, adding oatmeal to a bath, applying cool wet 
compresses, and applying calamine lotion may help to relieve itching

Steroid creams — Steroid creams may be helpful if they are used during the first few 
days after symptoms develop. Low-potency steroid cream, such as 1% hydrocorti-
sone (available over the counter) is not usually helpful. A stronger formula may be 



helpful, but a physician’s prescription is required.

Other treatments — You should NOT use antihistamine creams (Benadryl) or lotions, 
anesthetic creams containing benzocaine, or antibiotic creams containing neomycin or 
bacitracin to the skin. These creams or ointments could make the rash worse.
*If the symptoms are very severe or do not improve, see a physician- a steroid medication 
or antibiotic (if the rash gets infected) may be warranted. *

**And as always- CHECK YOURSELF FOR TICKS DAILY**

References:

https://www.uptodate.com/contents/poison-ivy-beyond-the-basics



   July Birthdays
  3 - Emma Poplawski
  6 - Chuck Sokol
  7 - William Reardon
  7 - Evianna Young
  8 - Maggie Danek
  8 - Sara Paige
  9 - Terry Veber
  9 - Aaron Morceau
10 - Claudine Poplawski
14 - Charles Fisher
15 - Robert Markert
15 - Rosemary Gordon
16 - Savana Sonntag
16 - Naomi Denouden
18 - Kendelle Crowningshield
19 - Matthew Demarey
20 - Alannis Riveria
20 - Brad Rice
21 - Bob Dykeman
21 - Teddy Palmer
21 - Rachel Holbrook
21 - Willian Parent
23 - Clayton Miller
23 - Dean Coulombe
23 - Ashalyn Duval
24 - Jason Lively
24 - Marguerite Frederickson
26 - MaryJo Williams
27 - Will Booth
27 - Ed Daviau
28 - Lynne Shulda
28 - Kerri Mclatchy
29 - Chris Brown
29 - Kelly Zavotka
29 - Colleen Avallone
30 - Rebecca Richardson
30 - Kurt Shippee

HIS FEET

Give me His feet
That my tears might find a place of ministry
Give me His feet
That the very hairs of my head He may Know
Give me His feet
That I might find a place to wait upon Him
Let me be His footstool
That His feet might find a place of rest
Give me His feet
That I might walk as He walked
Be it upon life’s tempestuous waters
Or through death’s dry barren vale
Give me His feet
For they have holes
That I can Fill …

By Reed Edwin Brown

Just a Reminder Reed and Paulette are trying
To find a way to Open the Church back up and
Keep it going for another generation.
People are welcome to Visit The facebook page
RoweCommunityChurch and request to join .
Ph# 413-663-1299 email reedbrown10@yahoo.com

Military knife found in town,  if yours please con-
tact the Police department to pick it up with de-
scription of knife. Thanks Chief Shippee  

Julie Shippee
Chief of Police
Town of Rowe
PO Box 462
Rowe, Ma 01367
413-625-8200
413-339-8340 Office



		
Town Departments

Town Library (413) 339-4761
rowelibrary@gmail.com

   Days		 Hours
  Tuesday	 10am-5pm
Wednesday	 12pm-8pm
  Thursday	 3pm-7pm
   Saturday	 10am-3pm

Transfer Station (413) 339-0216
boh@rowe-ma.gov

   Days		 Hours
  Wednesday	 7am-10am & 4pm-7pm
   Saturday	 8am-2pm
   Sunday	 8am-Noon

Elementary School (413) 512-5100
  Name/Position    		  Ext. #		  Email
Principal, Bill Knittle        	   1	 wknittle@roweschool.org
Secretary, Laurie Laffond	   2	 llaffond@roweschool.org	
Nurse, Lydia Brisson		    3	 lbrisson@roweschool.org	

The Town Hall is Open Monday-Thursday 8:00am-4:00pm (413) 339-5520

Town Administrator	 100    townadmin@rowe-ma.gov 	 Mon-Thurs 9am-4pm
Admin Assistant	 101    adminasst@rowe-ma.gov 	 Mon-Thurs 9am-4pm
Town Accountant	 102    accountant@rowe-ma.gov 	 By Appointment Only
Town Clerk 		  103    townclerk@rowe-ma.gov 	 Tuesday’s 6:00pm-8:00pm
Board of Assessors	 104    assessor@rowe-ma.gov 		 Tues-Thurs 8am-1pm
Board of Health	 105    boh@rowe-ma.gov 		  Tues-Thurs 8am-1pm
Treasurer 		  106    treasurer@rowe-ma.gov 	 Mon, Wed, Thurs 9am-4pm
Tax Collector 	   	 106    collector@rowe-ma.gov 	 Mon, Wed, Thurs 9am-4pm
Town Nurse 		  107    nurse@rowe-ma.gov 		  Mon, Wed, Thurs 8am-4pm
DPW 			   111    dpwhighway@rowe-ma.gov 	 Monday – Friday 6:30a-2:30p
Fitness Center 		 149 					     Mon,Wed 9am-11am/4pm-6pm

Position/Dept.          Ext #	 Email Address			   Hours

Emergency Services

Fire Chief 	          112      firechief@rowe-ma.gov 		  Thursday’s 2pm-8pm
EMD 		           112      firechief@rowe-ma.gov 		  Thursday’s 2pm-8pm
Police Chief 	          113      policechief@rowe-ma.gov 	 Wednesday’s 5pm-8pm

Position/Dept.          Ext #	 Email Address			   Hours



The Rowe Goal Post
Available on the Town’s website (https://rowe-ma.gov/p/64/Rowe-Goal-Post) 

the first of every month with paper copies sent out by mail the first week
.

Published by the Board of Selectmen ‘in the interest of information 
exchange between all departments and all Rowe citizens.’

All submissions for the next issue are due by the 25th. 
Any articles received after this time cannot be guaranteed that 

they will appear in the next issue.

Please e-mail all items to:
GoalPostEditor@gmail.com

Please send only high resolution images (do not resize).

If you have a question about your subscription or want to make a change to the mailing list, 
please contact the Town Administrator at:

(413) 339-5520 x100
admin@rowe-ma.gov

Seasonal residents MUST notify the Administrator of any change in address.

The Rowe Goal Post
P.O. Box 462
Rowe, Masachusetts 01367


